
RHYMNEY VALLEY SNOOKER LEAGUE 
 

Annual General meeting 

 
Thursday 18th August 2022  

 
Opening address:  The meeting was opened by the Chairman Ashley Galliers who stated 
that he was hopeful that there would be no interruptions to the coming season. There were 
no teams leaving the league but there were one or two joiners. 
 
The recent presentation night appeared to be a success. 
 
He informed the meeting that no matters or motions had been put forward prior to the 
meeting 
 
Apologies Mr Philip White Whitbread. 
 
Attendance register There was only one team non attendance – Red Triangle A 
 
The minutes of the previous AGM were read by the Secretary and accepted as a true record 
 
There were no matters arising 
 
Election of Officers   It was proposed and seconded that the current officers remain in post. 
 
Chairmans Report 
Ashley Galliers stated that there were some amendments proposed to the rules and 
constitution which would clarify matters which had occurred during the last season.  
He asked delegates to look at the clarifications and any items for discussion to be raised in 
the next delegates meeting. These amendments would hopefully clear up any previous 
ambiguity. 
 
Rob Watkins added ‘we all know the rules it was just the awkwardness of some individual 
that caused the issues’ 
 
Secretary’s report  The only thing that the Secretary stated was that could team captains 
included telephone contacts and e mail contacts to the team registration sheet. This would 
assist greatly to make contact with teams throughout the season. 
 
Treasurers report 
Brian Crook had circulated a current balance sheet to delegates and gave further details of 
future sponsorship. There was still some outstanding monies from last season amounting to 
£174.00..Brian stated that he had secured sponsorship again with Molston Coors 
 
It was proposed that league entry fees remain the same at £42 per team. 
 



He also proposed a new fines structure to deter persistent offenders. The fines structure 
was set out in the delegates pack but in brief 
 
1st missed meeting £5  (as previous ) 
2nd missed meeting £10 (as previous ) 
3rd missed meeting £20 plus loss of 1 point 
4th missed meeting £30 plus loss of 2 points 
 
Following discussion and a counter proposal to deduct 2 points at the 3rd missed meeting, 
voting carried through the original proposal. 
 
All outstanding monies must be paid by the 31st December of each season 
 
It was discussed that the cup round be played on a home and away 2 leg basis as in the 
Merthyr League.. This was favourable and also a consolidation cup for losers in the first 
round. 
 
The first match of the season is scheduled for the 14th September 2022. 
 
Two new teams have requested entry to the league Beech Tree Ystrad Mynach and the 
Aberfan Hotel. 
 
Next meeting for payment of registration fees Thursday 8th September 2022. 
 
The was no further business and the meeting closed at 8.15pm. 

 
 


